Union plans strike action over staffing

= Spain

Workers in the SEPE public employment services are set to take two days of strike action in March to
demand urgent action to address understaffing and overwork. The workers are represented by the FAC-
USO public service union which has written to the Minister of Labour warning of the exhaustion faced by
staff who have faced the massive increase in work over the past year in dealing with additional benefit
payments and processes related to ERTE company restructuring schemes. So far, the ministry has
acknowledged the problem of staffing but has not proposed a concrete solution. The union underlines
the challenges faced by the loss of staff and an ageing workforce and the impact these are having on
ensuring the quality of service.
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